
Calendar Events 

 

Capron Elementary School ~ 200 N. Wooster Street, Capron, IL 61012 ~ (815) 569-2314 

April 1, 2023 

 Apr 3 School  

Resumes 

 Apr 7 No school 

(Good Friday) 

 Apr 10 Snow Day  

Make-up– We have 

school 

 Apr 18 School Board 

Meeting 

 Apr 19 One scbool 

one book starts 

 Apr 20 T3 Progress  

reports sent home  

 Apr 21 SIP Day NO 

SCHOOL 

 Apr 26 Late Start 

 Apr 26 Preschool 

Screenings 

2022-2023 Yearbooks  
Yearbooks are still on sale! Cost $ 15.00. Please 

make checks payable to Capron  
Elementary School.  Delivery in late May.  

 
CLOTHING DONATIONS NEEDED  

 
Have clothes you are looking to donate? The Capron nurse’s office would be delighted to take  

gently used tops, bottoms and underwear (no outerwear please) off your hands to loan to students 
who need a change of clothing during the school day.  

PRESCHOOL SCREENING 
Preschool screening is scheduled for April 26  

at Capron Elementary School.   
Parents must make an appointment for their child.  

Space is limited.  
Note: These are the last screenings for the year.  

Please call 815-569-2314 between 8:00 AM-3:30 PM  
to make an appointment.   

 
ATTENTION !! 

SCHOOL RESUMES APRIL 3rd  

COLD AND FLU SEASON 

Please remember if your child has a fever, they must remain fever free for 
24 hours without the use of medication before they can return to school. 
Please do not medicate your child and send them to school if they have a fe-
ver. The same rule applies to diarrhea and/or vomiting. This is to help pre-
vent the spread of illness to other students and staff. This district policy will 
be strictly enforced. Remember the key to staying germ free is washing your 
hands frequently, covering coughs and sneezes, staying home when you or 
your child are ill . 



Have a safe and Happy  

~Spring Break~ 

PRESCHOOL ATTENDANCE POLICY 
 

All Preschool students are expected to attend school every day. Your 
child’s attendance is a MANDATORY REQUIREMENT in order to  

participate in this program.  Attendance is taken upon arrival every day. As a courtesy, we ask that 
you contact the school by  8:00 am / 11:30 am if your child will not be attending that day. Since our 

site is regulated by the state for this program, we are required to report attendance on an  
ongoing basis. We understand that sometimes your child may be ill or there may be a family  

situation.  We ask that you commit to the following: 

• Your child arrives to their session ON TIME and are picked up on time. 

• You make every effort to schedule doctor appointments before or after your child’s session 
time. 

•  If you have an appointment and arrive late, please bring a doctor’s 
excuse. 

• If your child is absent, you must provide an excuse when they  
return with the date and reason. 

Capron Elementary School has been running the One School One 
Book project to celebrate literacy. Every year we run the One 
School One Book project where we all read the same book, with 
the goal of building a reading community, in a program called 

One School, One Book.  Our PTO generously fundraises and purchases our books - one for each 
family in the school.  Then for the month of April and May students follow a reading schedule and 
read the book at home. Thank you to all our families for their support and time spent reading with 
their children. Chapter one starts on April 19.  

THE FUN FAIR IS COMING 
 

The Fun Fair is one of the most exciting days of the year at Capron  
Elementary School!  For one Saturday in Spring, our school building is 
transformed into a carnival with fun for all ages that brings our community 
together to support The Capron PTO. This school tradition brings smiles to 
all faces with four hours of games, raffles, prizes, and so much more!  
The event is open to the public, so bring your family and friends for a  
fantastic day of FUN! 
 
Please plan for your family to attend, and for at least one adult in your 
household to volunteer to help make this a fun and safe day for our kids! 
 
Contact our PTO at capronpto@nbcusd.org to Volunteer 





A few things to know about enrolling a child in  
Capron Elementary School 

• All registrations for Capron Elementary school are done online, via the North Boone 
School District Website at www.nbcusd.org 

• Please have ALL documents together BEFORE you begin the registration process. All  
documents must be provided at the time of registration. 

• Your child’s legal name (the name that appears on the birth certificate) will be used on all  
official school records. Please enroll with their legal name only. 

• Illinois law requires a child be five years old on or before September 1 to be enrolled in  
Kindergarten. 

• If you are interested in the North Boone School district Preschool, please call  
     815-569-2314 to schedule a screening. 

• Students moving to North Boone District from another school will need a withdrawal form     
from their previous school of attendance and copies of any academic records which could  
assist in placing the student in appropriate classes. The new school will then request school  
records from the previous school once the student has officially enrolled. 

Frequently Asked Questions 

¨ Parent Drop-off starts at 7:45am 

¨ Class Start-time is 8:00am (Pre-k PM classes 11:30am) 

¨ Parent Pick-up time is 2:45pm (Pre-k PM classes 2:15pm) 

¨ Late/Tardy students after 8:00am (Pre-k PM class 11:30am) must be signed in by a 
parent or guardian  

¨ Dismissal Changes must be submitted by 1pm 

¨ Doctor/Absence Notes must be turned into the front office the day after the absence 

SCHOOL SAFETY 

We have been experiencing an increase in the number of cars dropping off and picking up students 
in the front of the school and the safety of our students has become a growing concern. To help all 
of our students remain safe, please follow the guidelines below when dropping off and picking up 
your child. 

 

1) No car can be left without the driver in a fire lane. The striped line in front of the school is a fire 
lane. We must maintain a clear path for the fire department at all times. 

2) If you need to come into the school for any reason, your car must be parked in the designated 
spot. Not in the fire lane! 

3) Please do not park behind the cars that are parked in the designated spots. 

4) Please do not park in the designated wheelchair/handicapped parking spots unless you have the 
proper permit. 

5) No cars are allowed in the bus loop area at any time. 

 

If we can have everyone's cooperation with this, we can make our drop off /pick up area safer for all 
of our students and more effective for our parents. 






